




































 
Recently, we completed a cost/benefit analysis of various interventions a federal or state government 
could implement (refer attached). This covered a: 

1. Farmgate Minimum Floor Price (proposed by One Nation, Katter Party and the Australian 
Labor Party); 

2. Minimum Retail Sales prices; 
3. Retail Sales Levy (proposed by John Dahlsen); 
4. Two-Tier Pricing for farmgate milk; and 
5. Government subsidized investment in regional processing. 
 

While our analysis found the retail sales levy to have the strongest case, like other options, there are 
challenges that need to be resolved. Some of these are outlined in our response to the John Dahlsen 
report (refer attached). It is recommended that another taskforce be established to determine actions 
to resolve these issues and identify the type/s of price intervention most suitable for consideration in 
the retail sector. 
 
Use of dairy terms in labelling of plant-based alternatives 
 
At the November 2019 meeting of the Australia and New Zealand Ministerial Forum of Food 
Regulation, ADF’s request for a holistic review of labelling and marketing of non-dairy alternatives, 
and development of additional regulations to prevent plant-based products from trading on the 
labelling, qualities, and values of dairy, was not supported. The meeting communiqué provided limited 
justification for this decision. Truth in labelling is critical to ensure there is no market failure by way of 
information asymmetry. Until we are provided with a clear explanation and rationale why this action is 
not valid there is no need for us to change our policy position. 
 
A Dairy Australia survey found 54% of consumers purchased non-dairy alternatives because they 
perceived them to be healthier than dairy milk. The evidence clearly demonstrates consumer 
purchasing decisions on this basis cannot be substantiated. Pursuing compositional parity regulation 
is an option for resolving this misunderstanding. However, ADF considers it an addendum to the 
original policy position and only to be progressed if further research and analysis is conducted on the 
risks and benefits. For example, the Codex General Standard for the Use of Dairy Terms CODEX 
STAN 206 (GSUDT) includes significant protections for dairy terms. Australia and New Zealand 
supported the development of the Codex GSUDT and are WTO signatories. Compositional parity 
regulation has the potential to move us further from the CODEX standard. 
 
I hope this provides the clarity you need for your parliamentary and government responses. We look 
forward to working with you to progress these important priorities for Australian dairy farmers. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Terry Richardson 
 
President 
Australian Dairy Farmers 




